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» Today at 1 p.m. The
Random Reads Book
Discussion Group will
meet at Bull Run Re-
gional Library, 8051 Ash-
ton Ave., Manassas.

» Today at 7:30 p.m.
Prince William Wild-
flower Society member-
ship meeting at Bethel
Lutheran Church, Man-
assas.

» Wednesday at 10:30
a.m. a free production of
Goldilocks and the Three
Bears will be performed
at Central Community Li-
brary, 8601 Mathis Ave.,
Manassas.
» May 20 at 6:30 p.m.
Kiwanis Club of Manas-
sas will host Key Club
Scholarship Night at
Four Points by Sheraton,
Manassas.
» Maay 21-23 a celebra-
tory grand opening
weekend is planned at
Hylton Performing Arts
Center on George Mason
University’s Prince
William Campus.
» May 25 at 7:30 a.m.
Bull Run Rotary Club will
present annual Educa-
tion Scholarships at City 
Tavern.
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TODAY’S TOP ONLINE STORIES ONLINE READER REACTIONWant to see your photos in the News & Messenger? 
It’s easy. Go to snap.insidenova.com

The Joe 15 Team has been spreading Spring beauty to our senior citizen friends
this month. Shown are the Joe 15 members of Brentsville High School and
residents of Quarry Station Senior Apartments. {Posted by DebD509}

Comments at
insidenova.com on a story
about the opening of the
Hylton Performing Arts 
Center:

»Question: Which will get
used the most, Jiffy Lube
pavillion or this center? At
which will the attendance
be the largest? Which one
costs the PWC taxpayers
the most money?

Posted by phdee
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HOW TO
SUBMIT

your community
1. Hylton theater to open doors for per-
formances: Multi-million dollar center
aims to attract international artists.
2. Police briefs for May 16: Two face drug
charges in separate traffic stops.
3. A walk to reemember: Cancer survivors,
supporters participate in Relay for Life:
More than 1,600 people took to the track
at Forest Park High School in Woodbridge.
There were cancer survivors, family and
friends, all with different stories but the
same goal: to beat cancer.
4. Hylton Performing Arts Centter: A beacon
of culture: Working together, Prince William
County, the city of Manassas, George Ma-
son University, the Commonwealth of Vir-
ginia and many generous private donors
and businesses, have brought the Hylton
Performing Arts Center from a dream to a
reality.
5. Manassas man chosen Super Teacher:
The award consists of a cash prize of
$2,000 and an additional $2,000 class-
room credit from The Supply Room 
Companies.

Check out the latest news and photos every
day on the Manassas/Manassas Park commu-
nity page at insidenova.com, and write your
own community news at Keyword: SUBMIT.
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Designers of Manassas Park Elementary
School were recently selected by the Amer-
ican Institute of Architects and its Com-
mittee on the Environment as one of the
top 10 examples of sustainable architecture
and green design solutions that protect and
enhance the environment.

The Charlottesville school firm VMDO
Architects project was the only elementary
building cited in the top 10 selections.

The committee selections ranged from
an adaptive reuse of a historic turn-of-the-
century industrial building in San Fran-
cisco to the King Abdullah University of Sci-
ence and Technology in Saudi Arabia.

“It is especially rewarding that the Man-
assas Park Elementary project has been
recognized as one of the 2010 COTE selec-
tions,” said Bob Moje, principal of K-12
Public School Projects at VMDO.

“The innovative design for Manassas
Park encourages students to become fu-
ture environmental stewards. We are grate-
ful for our long-standing collaboration
with this community, a truly gratifying 
experience.”

Manassas Park Elementary School is de-
signed around the premise that people, es-
pecially children, cannot be expected to

preserve or protect something they do not
understand. As such, the school itself is
conceived as a teaching tool that shepherds
children along a path of environmental
stewardship, he noted.

Inside and out, sustainable design is in-
tegrated with the elementary curriculum.
Design decisions were made with the goal
of showcasing as many teachable moments
as possible.

Interior extended learning spaces offer
close views of the neighboring oak forest,
while elementary classrooms face shady
moss and fern-covered learning courtyards
featuring “fallen” trees and other particu-
lars of an Eastern deciduous forest floor.

“Our new elementary school is receiving
a wonderful recognition,” said Thomas
DeBolt, superintendant of Manassas Park
Schools.

Since the school’s opening in April 2009,
the design has garnered a number of other
awards, including K-12 Project of the Year,
Mid-Atlantic Construction magazine; Plat-
inum Design Award and People’s Choice
Award, 2009 Virginia School Board; Associ-
ation Exhibition of School Architecture; 1st
place in the 2007 Go Green Competition,
USGBC James River Chapter.

Manassas Park Elementary School was
also featured in a film documentary by the
Chesapeake Bay Foundation and in an arti-
cle by the National Education Association.

Manassas Park Elementary School’s green design has earned the
architects numerous awards. {Submitted photo}

SCHOOL DESIGNERS
WINNING AWARDS

COMMUNITY EVENTS

Battle of the Bands 
in Manassas Park

IN MANASSAS PARK...

There will be a Battle of the Bands
from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. May 22. The
grand prize is $250. Open slot times

are 11a.m., noon, 12:30 p.m., 1:30 p.m., 2
p.m., 2:30 p.m. Cost to join is $35. Sound
will be provided. They are also looking for
judges. For more, call Matt Hildreth at
703-335-8873 or e-mail him at 
m.hildreth@manassasparkva.gov

Drum and bugle corps
Shenandoah Sound Drum & Bugle

Corps represented Northern Virginia at
the West Virginia Strawberry Festival Pa-
rade in Buckhannon, W.Va., on May 15.

The corps’ next rehearsal is from 10
a.m. to 5 p.m. May 23, at Manassas Park
High School. It has limited openings in
brass and color guard. Members of high-
school age to adult are welcome.

The corps is also seeking volunteers
and corporate sponsors. Visit shenan-
doahsound.org for more information.

Honors assembly
Manassas Park Middle School hosted

its third quarter honors assembly May 6.
More than 175 students were recognized
for achieving a 3.5 or higher GPA during
the quarter. Manassas Park High School
senior James Edwards was the guest
speaker. He encouraged students to con-
tinue to work hard in the classroom, as
their efforts in middle school would no
doubt pay off in high school and beyond.
He also implored students to try as many
activities as possible, whether it was in
athletics, drama, music or student 
government.

During the ceremony, a special group
of students was recognized by Bruce Mc-
Dade, associate superintendent. Twenty-
seven students from grades six through
12 were honored for achieving a perfect
600 on at least seven SOL tests. These
students include: Isaiah Browne, Sydney
Clottey, Kendra Gardner, Zachery Gard-
ner, James Hicks, Melody Michael, Kevin
Naddoni, George Petterson, Paul Armati,
Ryan Henry, Jenna Keys, Veasna Tan,
Hunter Wichelt, Chris Hoffa, J.D.

Lawrence, Warren Sears, Kelsey Dyer,
David Hanggi, Amolak Kahlon, Ruby
Kahlon, Kira Wence, Michael Machado,
Katelyn Mullins, Kitty Nguyen, Faysal
Shaikh, Sierra Sotelo and Shannon
Kitchen.

IN MANASSAS...
Yard sale donations

Cub Scout Pack 455 is accepting dona-
tions of items for a yard sale to be held
May 22 to benefit Securing Emergency
Resources Through Volunteer Efforts Inc.
You can contact them at Pack455@hot-
mail.com if you would like to donate
gently used items. They want toys,
household goods, clothing, etc.

The sale will be held on the corner of
Wellington and Hendley roads (near
Grace UMC) from 8 a.m. to noon. They
will donate any unsold items to Goodwill
to help other families.

Birthdays
Happy birthday today to Cara Schafer

and on Sunday to Peggy Myers.

Vendors wanted
Weems Elementary PTO is having a

spring carnival from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.
June 4. This event is open to the public,
and they are looking for vendors. You can
rent a spot for $30. Call Sahar Abdah at
703-622-9020 to book a spot.

Brenda Facemire reports your neighbor-
hood news from Manassas and
Manassas Park every Monday in the
News & Messenger. If you live in a
Manassas neighborhood and have news
about birthdays, your family, your club
or your HOA activities, please send it to
Brenda at brendafacemire@verizon.net.
If you live in a Manassas Park neighbor-
hood, please send your news to
bfacemire@verizon.net.

brenda
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manassas 
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